THE REPERTORY PLAYERS

MINUTES OF THE 81st ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE REPERTORY PLAYERS HELD ON SUNDAY 10 April 2011
Present



Mrs T. Grimmel (Chairman)




Mr S. Higgins
(Vice Chairman)





Mrs. S. McMillan





Mr T. Garrard





Mr M. Thomas





Mr J. Hall





Mr R. Lawrence





Miss E. Cooper (Society Secretary)





And 53 members

1 NOTICE CONVENING THE MEETING

The Secretary read the notice convening the meeting.

2 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from S. Hammond, M. Bolt; S. Bolt, A. Hamilton; R. Hoal; G. Harlen; Mr and Mrs J. Bonney; D. Scott; S. Bonney; A. Bonney; M. Hooley; S. Greener; A. Hyde; Mrs M. Thomas; Michael Thomas; S. Thomas; D. Fraser; S. McLaren; P. Johnston; R. Fairlie; Mrs P. Blackburn; D. Mathews; K. Cooper; B.Abrams
3 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The Secretary read out the Minutes of the 80th Annual General Meeting and these were approved without amendment.   Proposed by R. Lawrence, seconded by L. Hyde
4 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a. T. Grimmel informed the meeting that the suggestion of a new door into the foyer was still being considered but the funds have not permitted any action on this.
5 CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
The Chairman wished to add that after her report had been written, Reps had been honoured by the Zimbabwe Theatre Association for our long involvement with and contributions to Zimbabwean Theatre.  The Chairman’s Report, having been circulated was taken as read and approved without further alteration.  Proposed by J.M. Blackburn and seconded by P. Bailey
6 PRODUCTION REPORT

The Production Report, having been circulated, was taken as read and approved without alteration.  Proposed by C. Charnley and seconded by J. McLaren
7 TREASURER’S REPORT

The report from the Honorary Treasurer was adopted without amendment.   Proposed by P. Bailey and seconded by T. Grimmel
8 ACCOUNTS

a. C. Charnley wished to state that despite the somewhat gloomy trasurer’s report, the accounts were not as bad as expected, however he asked the committee if there could be a complete comparison of total revenue of 2010 versus 2009 – particularly on the shows and bars figures.  

b. P. Bailey clarified that the “theft” figure shown was a roll over from 2009

c. C. Charnley asked what the cost recovery system was.  P. Bailey replied that all shows contribute to the overheads and are kept separate from the wages and similar figures.
d. C. Charnley asked where the notes for the accounts were – he was told they could be obtained from the office.

e. It was noted that we only spent $2, 050 on capital improvements

 There being no future queries, the 2010 accounts were officially adopted as being a true record.  Proposed M. Thomas and Seconded by S. Higgins

9 RESOLUTIONS

The following resolutions were decided upon nem con:
That it be agreed that in recognition of his unstinting service to the society, both currently and over the last 50 years, in many different capacities, that honorary life membership be conferred on Mr Steve Bonney.

Proposed by Mr T. Garrard, on behalf of the Executive Committee and seconded by Miss E. Cooper
10
 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN, VICE CHAIRMAN AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Mr S. Higgins, having been nominated unopposed, was declared duly elected as Chairman of the Society for the forthcoming year.

Mrs S. Bolt, having been nominated unopposed, was declared duly elected as Vice Chairman of the Society for the forthcoming year.
The following people were nominated for the Executive Committee, and being the minimum number allowed in the Constitution, were declared duly elected as Executive Committee members for the forthcoming year:

Mr M. Thomas


Mrs S. McMillan


Mr T. P. E Garrard


Mr R. Lawrence


Mr M. Southall


Mr J.M. Blackburn


Mr K. Hanssen

12

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1.
S. Higgins gave a vote of thanks on behalf of the Society and presented a floral bouquet to the outgoing Chairman, Mrs T. Grimmel, for all her hard work over the last 2 years.
2.
S. Higgins gave a vote of thanks on behalf of the Society and presented a floral bouquet to the Society Secretary, Miss E. Cooper, for all her hard work and dedication to the Society over the last 4 years.

3.
C. Hingeston then spoke on behalf of S. Bonney.  As Mr Bonney was the last person to have his portrait painted for the foyer, the decision about who the next portrait should be of lay with him.  Having given it many years of thought, Mr Bonney wished to propose that the next portrait to be painted and hung in the foyer be of Mr Tim Garrard, in recognition of his many years of dedication, devotion and work for and to Reps Theatre.  This proposal was met with unanimous approval and the incoming Chairman assured those present that it would be a priority for the incoming Committee.

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 11.38am
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